
 

St Clare’s Catholic Primary School 
    Newsletter 05/05/2023 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I would like to start by congratulating Miss Bernise Whitley, as she has been appointed as our Temporary Deputy 
Headteacher until we are able to make a permanent appointment next academic year.  

Year Three and Four have had two fantastic trips this week. Year Three were a credit to the school at the start of the 
week on their residential to Delamere Forest. They enjoyed a range of activities including Den Building, Pond Dipping 
and walks. They behaved amazingly with the utmost respect for the staff and each other showing fantastic teamwork 
skills. 

Year Four were equally fantastic in Llandudno on Thursday. They were blessed with sunny weather although were all a 
little windswept on their return. They completed some fantastic observational drawings and spent the day comparing 
Llandudno to Lache ready for their geography work in class. 

We have had our Catholic Schools Inspection this week, the children and staff have all showcased our fantastic 
Catholic Ethos and the hard work we do across the school. I will share the outcome of the inspection when I am able to.  

Finally, we finished the week with a wonderful party to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III. The PTA provided 
the children with cake, crisps and drinks, which the children enjoyed after a parade of their crowns. 

I wish you a wonderful weekend enjoying the Coronation celebrations and look forward to welcoming you all back to 
school on Tuesday 9th May.  

Mrs L Ward 

 

Headteacher 

 Sacrament of First Forgiveness 
 

A massive congratulations to the children who 
received the Sacrament of First Forgiveness We 

are so proud of you!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Fabulous Rainbow 
Warriors  John McCann 

 
We have had a lovely service to 

unveil a bench in our prayer 
garden in memory of John 
McCann. Not only was he an 
active part of our Governing 

Body but also a great friend to 
our school.  

 Celebrating the King’s Coronation  



Attendance 

Congratulations to all pupils who have excellent 
attendance. Every second counts. We appreciate 
there are occasions when pupils have got to stay at 
home, however we continue to closely track and 
monitor attendance. 

Absences 

Please can you send through reasons for pupil absences 
through School Spider. This will be quicker for you. Please 
ensure that you notify school of any changes in contact 
details, as we need to be able to get in touch with you at all 
times. 

 Week Ending 
28.04.2023 

Week Ending 
05.05.2023 

Australia 96% 93% 

Europe 96% 89% 

South America 91% 83% 

North America 96% 94% 

Africa 97% 93% 

Asia 93% 94% 

Antarctica 98% 93% 

Whole School 96% 91% 

School Calendar 

Mon 8th May  Bank holiday—school closed 

9th—12th May  KS2 SATs 

Tue 6th May   Year Six trip to Safety Central 

Wed 17th May  Football at Finch Farm 

Mon 22nd May  EYFS RE Sharing Assembly 2.30pm 

Mon 23th May  Year One Sharing Assembly 2.30pm 

Wed 24th May  Year Four Sharing Assembly 2.30pm 

Fri 26th May   Last day for half term 

Sat 27th May   Lache Feast Day 

Mon 5th June  1st day new term 

Mon 5th June   KS2 Field events (pm)—school only 

Tue 6th June  KS1 Field events (pm)—school only 

Tue 6th June  Leaver’s Photographs 

Wed 7th June  Sports Day Track Day (pm) —Parents Invited 

Fri 9th June  Catholic High School Mass —Year 6 only 

Sun 11th June  First Holy Communion 

Mon 12th June  Holy Communion Party (am) 

Mon 19th June  Multi Faith Week 

Mon 19th June  Athletics at EPSV 

Tue 26th June  Y6 CCHS Transition Day 

   Teddy Bears Picnic—New Reception Class 

Fri 30th June  Year5/6 Musical Performance 

   Minnie Vinnies sleepover in the hall 

Wed 5th July  Year 6 to London (until Fri 7th July) 

Tue 4th July  Year 5 to CCHS 

Tue 11th July  Rocksteady Concert 2.30pm 

Fri 14th July  School Reports Out to parents 

   Summer Fair 

Tue 18th July  Year 6 Leavers Mass 

Wed 19th July  Year 6 Leaver end of year performance 6pm 

Thur 20th July Year 6 Leavers Party 

Fri 21st July  Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

   Last Day of Academic Term 

  

Africa Class trip to Llandudno 

North America Residential 
Trip to Delamere  


